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Dear Fellow Genealogists,

Right off the bat, I have to apologize for the lateness of this newsletter. I forgot that I
promised to write a letter to be included. But because of the lateness, we can include the facts
about our last meeting of the year held tonight. We only had 5 in attendance, but we had fun and
missed the rest of you. We had an abundance and variety of foods to nibble on. It was even
suggested to change to a diet club since we all felt we needed to be on one. The consensus was
to wait until after the meeting to change the name.

The biggest piece of news is the election of officers for 2002. The are Pat How,
President; May Kay Stephenson, Vice-President; Lana Doll, Secr~tary; Dorothy Goldizen,
Treasurer; Sue Spilman will help with the library room. The officers will trYto meet before the
next meeting to make some plans for the next year.

How would you like to have some computer type classes? How to use the Internet or use
it more effectivcly? Beginners classes? Give us some input into your organization so we can be .

more useffilro more researchers. -- - - - --- ---------

At the November meeting the fmal reading for a change to the by-laws letting us change
to have meetings from April through December. We also changed the meeting dates to the third
Saturday of the month at 2:00PM This change was made to encourage more people to attend the
meetings. We would encourage you to attend and help our group become stronger and better. If
there is any way that you think we can improve, please let us know by mail or you can e-mail me
at bhowk(a)netins.net.We have kept our dues at $7.50 and they are due at this time. Please mail to
POBox 94, Bloomfield IA 52537.

. Our next meetingwill be April 20, 2002 at 2:00 PM at the BloomfieldPublicLibrary.
Please plan to attend. We need to get more cemeteries read, clip more newspapers, update our
equipment, and many morejobs that will need many hands to accomplish.

May your New Year be one of new discoveries and more time to do research.
President Pat Howk



FINANCIAL REPORT 2001

Balance as of December 2000 $1531.38

Income 2001
Dues
Copy Machine
Contributions
IGA Cost Share
Book sales

Total Income

$599.21
409.05
25.00
73.44

_75.00
$1281.70

2813.58

Expenses 2001
Postage & Newsletter
Misc-P 0 Box rent

Cartridges & Paper
Total Expenses

$248.33
98.45

405.08
$751.86

Balance as of December 1, 2001 $2061.72

Savings Account $2006.89

(-Asyou can see we are in a very goud-£inancial position)

FOR SALE
- - -

-RE-PRINTS OF 'THIS IS DAVIS COUNTY IOWA'
1976 HISTORY OF DAVIS CO.

LESS THAN 15 LEFT
$75.00 INCLUDES SHIPPING & TAX
SEND ORDERS TO D. SUE SPILMAN

. 401 ARKANSAS AVE BLOOMFIELD IA 52537


